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Dear Mark, 

AMENDMENTS TO THE JUNE 2018 PERFORMANCE DATA ACCURACY CODE 
1. The Office of Rail and Road (ORR) has today approved the proposals attached 
to amend the June 2018 Performance Data Accuracy Code (PDAC) submitted to it by 
the Delay Attribution Board (DAB) on 26 August 2020. 
2. A full review of the PDAC was carried out in 2020 by the DAB as no 
amendments have been made since June 2018. The formatting and referencing has 
been improved throughout and controls relating to Station Timing Points have been 
added. 
3. ORR has approved the amendments because it is satisfied that they met the 
objective stated above. 
4. The amendments to the PDAC will take effect on 1 November 2020. 
5. A copy of this letter, the approval notice and a marked-up version of the PDAC 
highlighting all of the amendments will be placed on the ORR website. A copy of the 
approval notice will also be placed on the ORR’s public register. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

James Osborn 

  

James Osborn 
Executive, Access and Licensing 
Telephone 020 7282 3834  
Email james.osborn@orr.gov.uk 
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10 September 2020 
 
Mark Southon 
Board Secretary 
Delay Attribution Board 
Floor One, Mimet House 
5a Praed Street 
London 
W2 1NJ 
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